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Academic Affairs Liaison Committee


Meeting Minutes

           February 16, 2011, 3:00 pm



Cope Conference Room
___________________________________________________________________
Members Present – K. Butler, J. Brickey, N. Callender, R. Clark, J. Dooley, L. Dubek, P. Fischer, R. Heinrich, Z. Khan, A. Lutz, K. Nofsinger
Members Absent – G. Zlotky

Members Excused – 

Additional Attendees – B. Bartel, J. Omachanu
___________________________________________________________________

Action Items

1.  Syllabus Statements - The disabilities statement is viewed as appropriate, but the second two statements are not viewed as necessary. It was asked if these statements were suggestions or set in stone. Dr. Bartel stated that they are suggestions not requirements. Dr. Bartel stated that it is up to the instructor concerning who is allowed in the classroom. Kim suggested that the process for registering with disabled students should take place during registration, before classes. Warner would inquire as to the proper wording for referring to students with disabilities. Warner brought up the topic of faculty liability during emergencies. Dr. Bartel stated that he and the deans discussed the recent shooting on campus and the amount of confusion surrounding the event. He stated that a much better alert system was needed. He requested that our impressions regarding the event be passed on to him. Warner brought up communications on campus regarding cancelled classes and the communication of this information. It was requested that someone from Academic Affairs needs to be involved in the messages concerning class cancellations. Warner requested clarification of responsibilities during emergencies such as the recent shooting. Warner brought up that according to fire codes, doors must be closed, but in an emergency, students may need to enter a room for safety. It was brought up that other schools have procedures for lockdowns such as students moving to the sides of rooms. Dr. Bartel stated that emergency responses, that are beyond common sense responses, need to be codified. The training of full time temporary and adjunct faculty was highlighted as an important issue during emergencies and drills. The safety of some of the campus locations and the desire for guidelines to aid in reactions were discussed. Warner said that he would email the Faculty Senate and ask that they inform their faculty peers that experiences and concerns regarding the recent incident be passed on to Gay Johnson.
2. Adjunct Faculty Salaries - The issue concerning adjunct faculty salaries was discussed. Dr. Bartel stated that he had calculated what it would take to bring all salaries up to appropriate levels… $10 million. $1.36 million per 1% pay increase across the board pay increases. Dr. Cothern predicts a 7% tuition increase and a 7% enrollment increase. He stated that a certain number of employees on campus are below the poverty level which should be accommodated first. He stated that a bonus be included in addition to an across the board salary increase. He stated that every Institution across the state will probably present a compensation package for all faculty to include full time, temporary and adjunct. The time frame for adjunct pay was discussed as being too late. Alfred stated that this had been changed for a short time, but it was changed back. Dr. Bartels stated that he would bring this issue up with Mr. Cothern. Dr. Bartel asked for a prediction of faculty need from departments. He wants to present to Mr. Cothern the necessary funding for all of Academic Affairs. Kim brought up the fact that the hiring process must take place in the fall in order to recruit the best candidates, so late monies for faculty positions is not favorable. Dr. Bartel stated that this issue, increasing enrollments and higher faculty needs, will continue for several years. Dr. Bartel stated that he is worried for departments with high percentages of non-tenure track faculty, but with the current financial environment, funding may not be available. Dr. Bartel is also concerned with temporary employees being renewed from year to year with the continued expectation for employment. It was asked what the capacity of the University is. Dr. Bartel stated that he is concerned with this issue. Dr. Bartel stated that faculty office space is scarce. The idea of enrollment freezes was discussed in light of the Funding Formula. The topic of online classes being required of freshmen and sophomore students was discussed. Dr. Bartel stated that data showed that hybrid courses showed the best results.
3. Promotion and Tenure - Dr. Bartel stated that he will want to speak with the Steering Committee once the current promotion and tenure process is complete. Warner brought up that reviewing the process of promotion and tenure will be very valuable. Dr. Bartel stated that he likes reading the faculty files during the process because he gets to know the faculty. His goal is to have 100% of faculty tenured and promoted. He stated that the third year is very important and conversations must be candid. He has been urging the Deans to take on more of this role.  Dr. Bartel stated that MTSU will be bringing in a workshop speaker to work with Department Chairs. Alfred suggested that this workshop be opened up to others.
4. Turnitin.com - This software is to be made available to all faculty. Iluminate will also be purchased.
Respectfully submitted,

Nate Callender
2010-2011 Faculty Senate Recording Secretary
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